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As this will be the last newsletter of the Spring Term before we break for Easter, I would like to wish everyone a very happy holiday. I hope that your two week break is fun and chocolate filled and that you return full of energy for the Summer Term ahead. 

I am sure that this week will be a week full of emotions for everyone as it is Mrs McKee’s last week before she begins her very well-earned retirement. 25 years is a long time – and this will be the end of an era in many ways for Old Catton Junior School. Mrs McKee; you will of course be missed and you have definitely left a lasting legacy in our school and community. Thank you from all of us for your hard work, dedication and commitment to the children at OCJS. We wish you the happiest of retirements. 
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Welcome Mrs Kirsty Warby
This week we will be joined by Mrs Warby – who will be starting as our new school secretary. We would all like to wish her a very warm welcome to OCJS and look forward to having her work as part of our team. 
Stars of the Week!  
[image: image3.jpg]Congratulations to the Stars of the week before half term – wonderful work and attitudes shown; what brilliant role models we have in our school. 

6E – Mia Baxter 
6E – Aimee-Rose Davies 
6R – Connor Hanworth 
6R – Kye Gray 
6S – Jake Dodds 
6S – Hayley Allen 
4G – Ellie Blyth 
4G – Toby Alderdice 
4P – Jack Parker
4P – Lois Lincoln 
3C – Charlie Leavold 
3C – William Jolly 
3E – Issac Curmi 
3E – Luke Dodds 
Attendance Cup

3C won the attendance cup for their attendance last week. With an attendance of 98.62% - Well done! 
Golden Book!
The following children were put into the Golden Book for amazing work that has astonished, astounded and amazed their teachers. Huge congratulations to the following children:

Emma Gray 

Freya Chapman 

Barney Dann 

Megan Field 

Seth Queensborough 

Dominik Kulikowski 

Bertie Viner 

Lexia Super Stars!

Jack Parker – Level 10 
Bethany Harding – Level 16 

Jamie Mallet – Level 17 

Anais Vincent – Level 2 

Jack Slater – Level 9 

Connor Hanworth – Level 12 

DISCO! Wednesday 29th March 6-8pm

Please can any parents who would like to help out at the disco either let me know or come along with their children on Wednesday evening! Many Thanks.

Dates Reminder for Spring Term second half

Wednesday 29th March—Disco 6-8pm 

Thursday 30th March —
Easter Service at St Margaret's Church Year 3/4 9:30am 

Easter Service at St Margaret's Church Year 5/6 2:00pm 

Parents invited to attend the service

Friday 31st March—Celebration Assembly 9:00am and the last day of term 

Monday 3rd April—Monday 17th April—Easter Holiday 

Tuesday 18th April—Staff and Children back to school 
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Open Hall! Thursday 30th March 

In honour of Mrs McKee leaving Old 
Catton Junior School we will be having 
an Open Hall on Thursday 30th March for 
any parents or family members of the 
children in school, (past or present) to 
come along and pass on any well 
wishes. The school hall will be open between 2:30pm-3:15pm so please do come along to say farewell to her before her very last day!   
Church Service 
Please come along and join us at St Margaret’s Church for our Easter Service on Thursday 30th March. Year 3 and 4 will have their service at 9:30am on Thursday morning and year 5 and 6 will have theirs at 2:00pm. Please do come along to join us for either service. If you would like to collect your children from school after the 2pm service we ask that you come back to school and collect them from their classes so that we know who is leaving early with their adults. If your child is going home with someone else on Thursday we ask that you please write us a note to give to their teacher so that we have consent that they can go home with a friend. Many thanks.   
After School Cricket Club Changing to Hockey Club!

After Easter the after school cricket club will be changing to a hockey club! New letters were sent out on Friday last week to the children and there will be a maximum number of 25 children in the club which will take place on a Monday after school from 3:30pm-4:30pm. Please complete the slip and return it to school ASAP. The 25 places will be allocated on a first come, first served basis, so book early to avoid disappointment!  
Swimmers Year 4 Permission slips 

On Friday last week I sent home letters to the rest of year 4 for whom we do not yet have permission slips for swimming. Please can you complete these slips and get them back to us ASAP so that we can compile the lists ready for the Summer Term. If you do not give permission for your child to swim please let us know as we can then give the place to another child. Many Thanks. 
Comic Relief! 

On Friday we raised a grand total of £238.25.By dressing in red and as our noses, chucking wet sponges at me and from year 4 selling their own poetry book! The children all enjoyed the fundraising activity at break time of throwing wet sponges at ME! I am always game for a good cause and I donned my shower cap in readiness to get soaked! The children did not disappoint and I was well and truly thumped, splodged and dunked with sponges and of course a whole bucket of water poured over my head for good measure at the end, (thanks Miss Emrick!) As long as we raised money for a fab charity I am happy – if not a little soggy. Thank you to everyone for donating.  
Mother’s Day Service – St Margaret’s Church
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Thank you very much to Mr Eastwood for organising some of our pupils to deliver readings at the Mother’s Day Service at St Margaret’s Church on Sunday 26th March. Yung Loh, Tanisha Raviraj and Ella Murray attended the service and were word perfect for their readings. They had even gone to the trouble of creating their own poems and readings on top of the ones that Mr Eastwood provided! The girls also helped give out lovely flower rosaries. I do hope that their Mothers were terribly proud of them and that all our Mums had a wonderfully relaxing day. 
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
On Wednesday 22nd March a terrorist attack happened in London. I am sure that you have heard about the attacks in the news and it can be scary to think about such things happening but it is also really important to think about what it means and how we can all try and do our own part to stop hatred and extremism. British values that underpin our society were seen in action on Wednesday: democracy, the rule of law, individual liberty, and mutual respect for and tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs and for those without faith. 
This sign was written on Thursday at Tower Hill Tube Station in London. 
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Discuss with your families what you think this means. 

Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is
Adversity
 (calamity, catastrophe, difficulty, disaster sorrow, suffering.)
In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting!

Please encourage your child to use this WOW word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. Have a great week!
Mrs K Connelly.
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The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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